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PCC Minutes
St Michael’s Church, Stockwell Park Road
24th September, 2018

Present
Erica Wooff (EW)	Vicar
Margaret Fletcher (MF)	Churchwarden, St Michael’s
Wendy Thompson (WT)	Churchwarden, St Andrew’s
Simon Barker (SB)	Treasurer

William Garrood (WG)              Member PCC
Mandy Vasey (MV)	Member PCC
Stephen Grist (SG)	Member PCC
Lancelot Morgan (LM)             Member PCC
Katie Cadge (KC)                    Member PCC
Heather Wellington                  Member PCC
Henry Beckles (HB)	Member PCC
Cheryl Hollingshead (CH)	Member PCC
Jean Orr (JO)	Member PCC
Dawn Hollingshead (DH)	Member PCC
Simone Bowman (SBO)	Member PCC
Glenfield Benjamin (GB)	Member PCC

Apologies
Yetunde Baoku (YB)	Secretary
Henrietta Royle (HR)	Churchwarden, St Michael’s
Michael Llewelyn-Jones (MLJ)	Member PCC

1. Apologies for absence and welcome to new members
Welcome to SG.

2. Minutes of the April 2018 PCC meeting
Error for item 5 (SB, not SG) and 6.1 (‘revisioning,, not re-visioning). Signed by EW.

3. Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda
Values were approved with minor corrections for typos

MF raised the issue of cleaning. No volunteers from St Andrew’s as yet. All agreed to look into identifying the right people and the right way to do this

SBO asked what the situation was in relation to Funke:
· EW said that at present Funke felt that she did not want to return to the parish.
· EW outlined what had happened recently: there was a brief period after Funke’s 70th birthday where she was not licenced and did not have her Permission to Officiate (PTO) from the bishop’s office due to a delay from their end. This had now been rectified 
· HB said that Funke felt that she had been excluded from the rota; EW responded that she had not been, but rather it was not possible to put her on until the PTO had been issued
· EW noted that she had several times tried to contact Funke and had not been successful. She very much wanted Funke to return to the parish and the congregation
Motion: ‘the PCC would like Funke to come back, we miss her, and want to talk through any misunderstanding 
Proposed SB. Seconded SBO. Passed unanimously


4. Correspondence & urgent business
None

5. St Andrew’s closure/SPPC Redevelopment
(Philip Fletcher joined the meeting)
CH updated on the 12the September meeting with councillors who were positive about options for redevelopment of St Andrew’s. Also present were representatives from Queensbury, developers, who were interested in working with us on the site and have made an informal offer to fund a survey on the site potential

The PCC discussed the situation and agreed
· It was critical not to get ahead of ourselves. The Queensbury approach is promising, but very early and there remains planning permission and diocesan faculty to get
· EW and the group will follow up on getting a written proposal from Queensbury
· A group will look at sites for where this has been done well and badly: CH, WT, SBO, EW, KC and MF were interested
· We also need to keep pressure on Lambeth. The main blocker at this stage is the council due to lack of planning permission

[bookmark: _GoBack]A more detailed discussion of the financial cap and a business plan for the next stage was deferred to later meetings. The revisioning group agreed that they would present this plan to the January PCC 

The PCC also agreed that we should spend up to £500 on a costing investigation
Proposed SBO. Passed unanimously

The PCC agreed that Rodell should do the work on the recommendation and under the supervision of the architect
Proposed SB. Passed unanimously

In the meantime, WT will co-ordinate PCC members to help clear and put St Andrew’s in order. Action: WT to lead and all PCC members to make time to help

6. Safeguarding
MV handed out summaries. PCC members to read and discuss at the next meeting 
MF, MV, WT (and possibly Norma) agreed as the Safeguarding team for the parish
JO asked about hall lettings. MV agreed to look into it

7. Joint Service
Discussion deferred.
EW asked about All Souls and the feast of St Andrew’s. It was agreed that St Andrew’s would held on the Friday and the PCC would consult the congregation about All Souls

8. Finance
SB noted that he was moving the parish account to Barclays as NatWest had been terrible. We already have a Barclays account (which have been inaccessible for some time) and he proposed we use them. A draft financial policy for future spending guidance was circulated.
Proposed SB. Passed unanimously.
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